

April Highlights

Sixty-one Waterways members & guests gathered at CONSOL Energy Offices for the April 13, 2011 luncheon meeting.  New members Rick Frio and Dave Humphreys of MPR Transloading were recognized.  The following guests were also recognized:  Eric Taylor and George Andrewson of Allegheny Energy/Mitchell Power Station; Chris Buell of Babst, Colland, Clements; Jim Napoli of the Gateway Clipper Fleet; Dean Marlin of Nicholas Enterprises; Tom Batronis and Shawn Bowser of Brayman Construction.
Coast Guard News

CDR Rich Timme reported on the following:

· An industry reminder for vigilance during the high water conditions was issued due to an increase in reported marine casualties and near misses.
· LCDR Scott Higman’s Pittsburgh assignment ends this June.

· A Marine Event listing was made available to attendees.  Security plans are currently underway for the annual Regatta that will occur over the July 4th weekend.
· The Coast Guard issued Service Recognition Awards to William Porter, Eunice Ratcliff and William Drzal.
Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Richard Lockwood thanked industry for all their assistance and hard work on the FY12 budget bill.  A National Lockmaster meeting will be held in Pittsburgh on May 24-26, 2011  Rich also notified industry that he has been assigned to the Mississippi Valley area and will be gone for the remainder of the year.
COL Graham discussed his attendance to the Inland Waterways User Board meeting in New Orleans. Assurance was provided that there is a strong understanding of the funding urgency but a path forward is still being sought.

National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· A special thank you was provided to Rich Lockwood on all his hard work on the Wireless Waterway Project.  The PPC is about to issue a Request for Proposals for a Wireless Waterway Testbed. This would be a proto-type of a network to convey data along the waterways.  USACE has noticed our work and a business plan created for a USACE RIS Center in Pittsburgh to serve as a national center.

· The IRPT Conference will be held in Pittsburgh on May 4-6, 2011.

· Updated lockage reports have been completed and are available on the Port of Pittsburgh website.  The last quarter of 2010 and first quarter of 2011 shows an increase of 24% of loaded barges moving through the port.

· With the Governor’s budget removing all the Port’s budget funding for the upcoming fiscal year, plans are being made for a Strategic Plan development.  Industry participation will be solicited to determine the value to the region, state and industry members.   Collaboration becomes a vital factor for the future.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided highlights of the attached report.  Continued vigilance is vital during this continued high water scenario.  Attendees were reminded of the 26 day closure at the CWBY Lock & Dam on the Allegheny beginning May 2, 2011.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the meeting.  No report was provided.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton has taken over the Education Committee and provided the following report:

· Everything is on track with the May 3rd school event. At this point we have confirmation from 2 schools for a total of 50-60 attendees.  We will begin confirming speakers and exhibitors over the next couple of weeks.  

· The Education Committee received an inquiry from a summer camp at CCAC designed to educate interested high school students in career options associated with the “water”.  We would like to add another event in June for these students with a total of 25-40 participants.

May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2011 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, May 5, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
NOTE:

The July membership luncheon date has been changed to Friday, July 1st on the Gateway Clipper Fleet.  The boat will be docked at the Delta Queen Dock.  Parking will be available in what is known as the “Gold Lot” which is across from the Bettis Grille.  The boat will remain docked during the luncheon.  Prior to the luncheon, attendees will have the opportunity to tour one of AEP’s state-of-the-art towing vessels with the latest in environmentally friendly equipment and crew comforts.  Please make note of this date change.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
May 11, 2011
Luncheon: 

Fresh Fruit Cup w/ Honey Cream
Chicken Picatta sautéed w/fresh mushrooms, capers and lemon
Rice Pilaf

Blueberry Pie w/vanilla ice cream
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements: _____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, May 5 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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